
 

1 May 2024  
 
 
Mr Gerard Hayes 
Health Services Union 
Level 2, 109 Pitt Street 
Sydney NSW 2000 
 
Dear Gerard, 
 
NSW Health Pathology – Initiation of a Roster Review Process. 
 
This letter is to advise you that NSW Health Pathology Gosford Laboratory is initiating a Roster 
Review across the following departments: 
 

• Chemistry 
• Haematology 
• Transfusion 
• Microbiology 
• Anatomical Pathology 
• Specimen Reception.    

 
The Rostering review provides Gosford Laboratory management with the opportunity to work 
with the listed teams on rostering practices. In line with the NSW Health Rostering Best Practice 
Manual, the review will take into consideration rostering practices and factors such as: patient 
needs; staff needs; organisational needs; the workforce and skills required to deliver services.  
 
We are currently at the information gathering and initial consultation stage of the review process 
and will initiate required consultation processes if there are any proposed changes to the 
rostering.  
 
Should you have any questions in relation to these changes, please do not hesitate to contact 
me. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
Daniel Orellana 
Laboratory Operations Manager  
Northern Sydney / Central Coast 
Ph:  02 9926 4518 
Em: Daniel.Orellana@health.nsw.gov.au 


